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Dear Parents and carers,
Welcome

| hope everyone has had a chance to relax and refocus over the
Summer holidays and now feel ready for a fresh start to the new
year. Welcome back to all our familiar faces and a very warm
welcome to all of our new families who are joining us this year.
We know that you will settle easily into West Pymble PS and
quickly become part of the community.

We have quite a few new families to the school along with a
number of staff changes. Some staff have changed roles within
the school and we also warmly welcome a new staff member,
Mr Christopher Bedford. Chris is an experienced teacher who
was previously at St Ives North PS and comes highly
recommended. | would also like to congratulate Mr Simpson
and his family on the arrival of their new son, Nash.

It has been a relatively good but interesting start in many ways
to the new year with the extreme bushfire season and now the
Coronavirus. If any of you have been impacted by the fires,
please let us know. We have a suite of resources available,
which have been developed by the DoE and institutions such
as “Head Space”, along with counselling if required. All are
available by making contact with the school.

Coronavirus information is constantly being updated by the
Department of Health. As we receive the information, it will
be disseminated to the community via SZapp. Thank you to
our community for heeding all advice and supporting all
requirements.

Class Structures

Many of our classes this year are Stage based multi age
classes. There are many advantages to organising classes in
this manner (see the article on Multi-age Classes).
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Our classes were formed on Monday Week 2 and there is very
little room for movement with this due to our numbers. We
made some changes in the last weeks of school and over the
first week this year to ensure that Years 1 and 2 were not in very
big classes. | understand that there has been some hesitation
regarding the formation of multi-age classes but can assure
you that the children in these classes are carefully selected
according to the criteria as detailed in the WPPS Class
Formation Procedures and the students thrive as much as in
any other class.

The Executive team and | have looked at various alternatives in
relation to class structures within the school and this particular
structure is the preferred option. As experienced and
professional educators, we know what we are doing and the
students will thrive. Please be positive about your teachers and
what they are capable of.

Multi Age Classes

Multi age (or composite) classes have been a feature of our
schools for over a century. Some current and emerging
pedagogical teaching and learning strategies recently
“discovered” by universities, such as peer tutoring, independent
learning, student directed learning and assessment, mentoring,
explicit teaching, etcetera, have been around for just as long.
Of course, these elements can also be found embedded in the
Quality Teaching Framework, which all of our teachers use to
guide their teaching practice.

The Department of Education Strategic Plan challenges schools
to provide quality education for all students. Multi age grouping
is one strategy that supports teachers in providing quality
education for students.

Multi age groups provide opportunities for children to:

e Work together and learn from each other

e Work at their own rate, experience success and
acknowledge the success of others

e Accept, value and care for others as individuals

e [oster a “sense of community” as they share the
responsibility for learning
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e \Where possible, staying with the same class teacher
over a number of years enables teachers to develop
a realistic and detailed understanding of each child,
their ability and their potential.

In a multi age class, children have the opportunity to work at
their own level, with teachers teaching to groups according to
need, as happens in “straight” classes

Given the range of abilities and learning styles in any class
group of students, all classes should be considered to be
multi-age or “composite”.

Please take the time to read the Sydney Morning Herald article
“A class of their own” which relates to multi age or composite
classes.

Class Parents

At West Pymble PS, we are very fortunate to benefit from
a Class Parent system. Each class has one or two parent
volunteers to assist the class teacher in various ways according
to your teacher’s needs. You may be asked to cover books or
organise a roster of volunteers to assist with literacy activities
or you might need to disseminate P&C information, particularly
in relation to volunteers required for various activities. Class
Parents often organise social activities for all parents within the
class. | have included a copy of the current Class Parent Roles
and Responsibilities for your information. While this document
is currently under review, this version, being the most current
is still being utilised. It is not an onerous position and previous
Class Parents have always enjoyed the role. | would encourage
you to consider taking on this role for your class teacher this
year as it can be what you make it and a very rewarding
experience. Teachers will be talking more about the role at the
Meet the Teacher Evening on Friday 21 February (Thursday 20
February for Stage 2). If you are interested, please chat with
your teacher at your earliest convenience.

Safety Alert
Kiss and Drop

In most issues of the New Weekly, you will find a safety
reminder. At West Pymble PS. We adhere to the adage “Safety
over convenience every time!”

The Kiss and Drop Zone in Apollo Avenue operates every
morning and every afternoon. In the Kiss and Drop, there is no
stopping on the inward run and never, at any time, is stopping
allowed in the turning circle. Vehicles are only able to stop for
three minutes maximum in the designated zone on the outward
run. Drivers must stay within 2 metres of their vehicle. If your
child is not waiting for you, you are required to leave and come
in again at the end of Apollo Avenue. Please remind all carers
of these rules, grandparents, au pairs, babysitters, etc. Children
should also alight the vehicle on the rear passenger’s side.

Staff Carpark

For obvious safety reasons the staff carpark is a prohibited
area for both students and parents/carers. Authorised vehicles
are entering and exiting at all times of the day. If you enter
the school from Tristania Ave, you are required to enter the
playground via the steps near the Admin building, Block A. The
safety and wellbeing of our students is our main priority and we

need you to support us in this and teach our children correct
safety practices.

Have a safe and happy fortnight.

Bronwyn Wilson
Principal

Meet the Teachers

-

Ms Wilson

| have been an educator for over 41
years now, 28 of which have been in
the Ku-Ring-Gai area, seven as
Assistant Principal and 21 of those 28
as Principal. | completed my initial
teacher training at Westmead
Teachers’ College, which eventually
evolved into one of the campuses of
University of Western Sydney. | then completed my
Bachelor of Education (ECE) at Edith Cowan University in
Perth a few years later. | am a positive person who is
passionate about the education of children and my
profession finding it the most rewarding of occupations. |
am a life long learner, simultaneously enjoying the roles of
teacher, mentor and learner and believe that a day where
something new hasn’t been learnt is a day wasted, a day
we can never get back. Outside of work | enjoy being with
my family including my fur babies, socialising with friends,
travelling to interesting parts of the world, extended stays
with family overseas and reading.

J
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Mr Simpson

| graduated from the University of
Western Sydney Parramatta Campus
in 2004 with a Bachelor of Health
Science PD/H/PE and Bachelor of
Teaching (Primary). | worked at
Bankstown North Public School for
six and a half years before transferring
to Warrawee Public School in 2011.
Midway through 2013, | was appointed to the position of
Assistant Principal at West Pymble Public School via
merit selection. The vast majority of my teaching
experience has been on Stage 3. | am a sports fanatic
and still play soccer. My wife Keryn is also a primary
school teacher. We have two daughters, Macy and Indie
and a son Nash. 2020 will be a great year at West Pymble
and I’'m looking forward to leading the Stage 3 team and
preparing the students for their next phase of learning.

J
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Mrs La Rosa

After graduating in 2013 from Macquarie University with a
Bachelor of Arts and a Bachelor of Education (primary) |
began my teacher career at West Pymble Public School.
During my first year | taught computers across the whole
school and | had the opportunity to teach casually. |
taught Kindergarten for 5 years before going on Maternity
leave, | loved getting to know the students and teaching
them throughout their formative years. | am looking
forward to an exciting year on Stage 3 for both myself
and the students! | have been lucky enough to work with
many excellent teachers in both a coteaching and job
share capacity. These opportunities have taught me so
much and have enabled me to become a better teacher.
My passions in teaching are literacy, creative arts and
integrating technology into all aspects of learning. When |
am not in the classroom | love spending my time with my
husband Peter and our son Luca. | love to cook, go to the
beach and travel.

and physical education and drama. | am a sporting
fanatic and love to help out where ever | can. This year |
am coaching the West Pymble Netball team, coordinating
the Swimming & Athletics carnivals and the Year 5
DanceSport program. Personally | also love to keep fit
and healthy, | play netball all year round and | spend as
much time as a can outdoors with friends and family. | am
looking forward to another fun-filled year at WPPS.

J
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Miss Yee

[ am currently in my fourth year at
WPPS after graduating from the
University of Sydney in 2016 with a
Bachelor of Education (Primary). My
teaching philosophy revolves around
facilitating engaging learning
experiences that develop essential
future focused skills for students,
such as creativity and critical thinking. I'm excited to
continue to bring these passions to Stage 3 this year,
where | will once again be teaching with Miss Hall in our
wonderful co-teaching class. This year, | wil be
continuing to coach PSSA Girls Soccer, facilitating the
Student Representative Council and continuing our
STEM and Robotics Team. Outside of school, | enjoy
playing sport, reading and planning my next adventure
overseas. I'm looking forward to another exciting year
ahead at West Pymble!

Mrs Favell

This year will be my 20th year of

teaching and my 10th at WPPS. | = - -
obtained my four year Bachelor of :
Education (Primary) degree in 2001 at
Charles Sturt University, Bathurst. |
moved to the UK after graduating, to
teach and travel and ended up
staying for 8 vyears! | was lucky
enough to teach all ages from Years 1-6 and decided to
move back to Australia at the end of 2009. | started
teaching at WPPS in 2010 and have taught from Years
1-6 at our school, including many multi-age classes. This
year, | have the great privilege of relieving again as
Assistant Principal for Stage 2 and | am looking forward to
working with some lovely teachers, students and
community members. | love bringing education to life for
students and believe that building relationships,
becoming intrinsically motivated and having fun are
integral parts of primary education. My particular interests
in teaching are mathematics, dance, history and English
as well as providing a creative cross curriculum. Outside
of school | love to travel, read, watch movies and spend
time with my husband, Norman the kitten, family and
friends.

s

(
Miss Hall

| graduated with a Bachelor of Arts
and Primary  Education  from
Macquarie University in 2015. | have
been teaching for 5 years and have
loved every second of it. This is my
fourth year on the Stage 3 team at
WPPS. | am very excited to be going
into my second year of co-teaching
with the wonderful Miss Yee. My passions in teaching
include reading and writing, physical development, health

Mr Noble

This is my thirteenth year teaching at
West Pymble Public School, and | am
excited to welcome a new group of
students into my class. Before |
moved to Sydney | lived in the
Northern Rivers area and studied for
my degree in education at Southern
Cross University. | am starting my fifth
year on Stage 2 and believe that as a teacher you provide
whatever assistance or available resources students need
to enable them to engage in learning activities
productively.

/




Mr Bedford

My name is Chris Bedford and | am
an experienced and enthusiastic
teacher who has worked across K-6
at a range of different schools. Prior
to working here, | was at St Ives North
Public School working as a Year 6 and Year 5 teacher. |
have a wife and twin girls (who are both 3 years of age). In
my down time, | enjoy going for a jog or watching the
Tennis. | love mentoring children of all ages and | am really
looking forward to getting to know all of you.

(
Mrs Kelly

After graduating in 2017 from
Swinburne University with a Post
Graduate Diploma of Teaching, |
commenced working at West Pymble
PS in the capacity of relief teacher,
then as the school's full time relief
teacher. In 2019 | taught a wonderful
Year 2 class and am looking forward
to consolidating that experience with my new class and
the Stage 1 team this year. My passion in teaching is
focusing on the importance of creating safe and engaging
learning environments where all students feel valued,
cared for and supported in order to thrive as lifelong
learners. In my spare time | enjoy spending time with my
sons and family, doing CrossFit and | am an avid reader.

Miss Feltscheer

After graduating from the University of
Newcastle in 2012 with a Bachelor of
Arts & Bachelor of Teaching (Primary)
| began my career as a computer
teacher at Wideview Public School. In
2014 | was successful in obtaining a
permanent position at West Pymble
Public. Having worked across Years
1-6, | am excited for my third year on Stage 1 working
with an amazing team and my co-teacher Miss Brianna
Weston. My passions in teaching include creative arts,
mathematics and technology. Outside of school | love to
travel, cook, keep fit and spend time with my family and
friends. | am excited to continue my position as relieving
Assistant Principal on Stage 1 this year.

_/

-~

Miss Weston

| began my teaching career as an
early childhood educator whilst
studying full time at Macquarie
University. In 2014, | graduated with a
Bachelor of Early Education (Birth to
12 Years) and decided to travel the
world. Upon my return in 2015, | was
offered my first full time teaching role
on Stage One and gained permanency at West Pymble
Public School in 2018. | am thrilled to be working
alongside my co-teacher Miss Lauren Feltscheer for
another year! | enjoy teaching English and mathematics
and getting outside with my class for sport. Outside of
school | love to keep active and catch up with my friends
and family.

(
Mrs Elliott

My name is Kerry Elliott and my
expertise is teaching in the field of
Early Childhood Education having
obtained my Bachelor of Education
(Early Childhood) over 30 years ago.

Having taught in a few different
schools | came to West Pymble 17
years ago and have enjoyed watching
the growth of many students from Kindy to Year 6.

| especially enjoy children’s literature, teaching
mathematics and creative arts.

| enjoy organising sport related activities and | am
especially passionate in organising our Heart Foundation
fund raiser through our schools biennial Jump Rope for
Heart Day.

Although | have retired from playing netball myself | am
a keen supporter of my daughter’s netball team, | enjoy
the occasional game of tennis, weekend walks, cooking,
holidays and spending time with my family.

J
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Ms Smales

| graduated from the University of
Newcastle with a Bachelor of
Education (Early Childhood) in 1998
and later obtained Years 3-6
accreditation through the University of
Sydney. With a great passion for early
childhood and music education, |
have taught Kindergarten and a little
music in my ten years at West Pymble. | have a deep
interest in early literacy, the role of the arts in enhancing




(

learning outcomes and student wellbeing. | am very much
looking forward to 2020 leading the Kindergarten team.

J

-

Mrs Bonouvrié

After graduation from ACU in 2015 with a Bachelor in
Primary Education | was offered a position at Kensington
Public School where | developed my passion for teaching
the infants years. | am excited to return for to WPPS after
a year of maternity leave, for this my fifth year of teaching.

As a teacher | am focused on building positive
relationships with my students and fostering their
happiness, engagement and success. During my
teaching career | have developed an interest in visual
literacy and film making. | believe that film making allows
students to engage critically and creatively with a range
of topics, while also giving them an opportunity to share
their stories. Outside of school | enjoy spending time with
my family, reading and being outdoors.

Pymble Cricket and Soccer teams as well as undertaking
roles as the convenor of Kur-ring-gai Zone Rugby Union,
AFL, and Girls Rugby Sevens. Outside of the classroom |
enjoy surfing, travelling and spending time with friends.

(
Miss Kaye-Smith

| recently graduated from Macquarie University with a
Bachelor of Arts and a Bachelor of Education (Primary)
in 2019. Through the targeted graduate program, | was
appointed a position at West Pymble Public School in
July of 2019. | am passionate about teaching early
mathematics as well as student wellbeing and am very
keen to bring these passions to the Kindergarten
program this year. Outside of school, | have a great love
for the outdoors and like to spend as much time as
possible at the beach. | am very much looking forward to
being a part of the Kindergarten team in 2020.

(
Ms Hayes

My name is Amelia Hayes and |
graduated from Macquarie University
in 2011 with a Bachelor of Education
(Primary). After working in early
childhood for 5 years, | began my
primary teaching journey in 2014
casual teaching at various schools
(mostly at my favourite school - West
Pymble!). | have thoroughly enjoyed teaching across all
stages and getting to know many of the students and
their families over the years. | am thrilled to now be
job-sharing with Lisa O’Shannessy on 3/40H every
Thursday and Friday. In my spare time, | am kept busy by
my two gorgeous and very energetic boys, Hudson, five,
and Darcy, two. | am looking forward to an amazing year
ahead with my new class!

_/

(
Mr Graham

| graduated from the University of
Newcastle in 2017 after completing a
Bachelor of Teaching
(Primary)/Bachelor of Arts. | first
joined West Pymble Public School in
Term 3, 2017. Since then | have
taught as a relief teacher across all
stages before teaching Stage 2 in
2018 and 2019. My am is to provide a learning
environment that is accepting, allows students to
challenge themselves and make self-discoveries through
engaging activities. My particular interests in teaching
include Literacy, STEM and Robotics and Creative Arts. |
have a passion for sports and have coached the West

(
Mrs O’Shannessy

| graduated in 2018 with a Bachelor of Teaching (Primary)
from Charles Sturt University. Having completed my final
practicum at WPPS, | was thriled to be offered a
permanent position at the school through the Department
of Education's Graduate Recruitment Program. With 13
years' experience as a magazine writer and sub-editor,
| have a passion for teaching literacy and aim to instill a
love of the written word in my students. My other teaching
interests include Gifted and Talented Education, student
wellbeing and designing authentic, integrative learning
experiences. | am looking forward to a fun and rewarding
year on 3/40H and establishing the WPPS media club.
My two young children, Milla, five, and Finn, three, keep
me busy in my spare time.

_/
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Madame Leddet

Je m'appelle Madame Leddet and |
am the French teacher for K-4. | take
each class once a week for French
language and culture lessons. This
year we are lucky enough to have our
very own language classroom, which
| have enjoyed setting up!




Languages has been a big part of my life. | learnt French
all throughout high school and then at university in
Australia. | have also been lucky enough to study at three
French universities and have lived and worked all over
France (and New Caledonia) for 11 years. My husband
and two little girls are French and we, of course, speak
French at home.

| am passionate about French language, food, culture,
music and | really enjoy sharing my knowledge, stories
and anecdotes with the children. Emphasis in the early
years of language acquisition is placed on oral
communication and therefore my classes are very
interactive. Students participate in games to learn and
revise new vocabulary, as well as skits and scenarios,
putting themselves into various roles. Music is also a
very effective way to learn a language and my lessons
invariably include songs and rhymes, which the children
have proven to love!

[

Mrs Greenwood

| have now worked at West Pymble
Public School for four years, teaching
Year 2 and Kindergarten. This year |
am very excited to be joining the
library team part-time. Before |
became a teacher, | worked as a
digital librarian, so this role brings
together my passion for both
education and literacy. It will also allow me to spend more
time with my family. In my spare time, | love growing
vegetables and going for bush walks. At school | am part
of the Green Team and assist with the Junior Choir.

Miss Gillman

This is my third year at WPPS, having
joined the team in 2018 to teach
music. | graduated from the Sydney
Conservatorium of Music in 2016 with
a Bachelor of Music (Honours)
specialising in Education. This year |
will continue to teach music for three
days a week. | am passionate about
teaching music and encouraging students to develop
confidence to express their creativity. Outside of school, |
enjoy playing various musical instruments and singing,
baking, and reading. | am looking forward to an exciting
2019 at WPPS!

_/

(
Miss Cooling

| graduated from Macquarie University in 2009 with a
Bachelor of Media (Screen Production) but | always knew
that | would eventually pursue a career in Education. After
a year of travelling | began my teaching degree at Charles
Sturt University. | couldn't quite give up on being able
to travel while | completed my degree so | studied by
distance, part time, until | graduated in 2016. | was lucky
to combine my love of travelling with my studies and
moved to England in 2017 for 18 months where | taught
year 4 and 5 in London. It was a fantastic experience and
by the end of 2018 | was looking forward to returning
to Australia to continue my teaching career. This is my
second year at West Pymble Public School and | am very
excited to have the opportunity to work as the Computer
teacher this year.

Planning Ahead

|\

P&C AGM Monday 10 February

Meet the Teacher/Welcome Night Friday 21 February

Zone Swimming

TURRAMURRA

HIGH SCHOOL
Maxwell Street, South Turramurra
OPEN AFTERNOON

Tuesday 25 February 2020
4:00pm to 6:45pm

Friday 28 February

Let our students show you the rich variety of opportunities available at our high achieving school.

ww tureamurrahighschool.com.au

Green Team

The Green Team is very proud to announce the success of
Wednesday’s recycling drop off.

We would like to start by thanking the community, the
parents, the teachers,the volunteers and the students for
all their support, donations and recycling.

We’ve had a few new curious faces stop in and ask what
are all these bottles for? So for all you newbies and kindy
students we say WELCOME TO WPPS! We’re part of The
Green Team and you’re more than welcome to join! This is
the bottle recycling drive which occurs the first Wednesday
of each month. There are a few other projects on the go as
well.




This week we recycled 1290 bottles! Which brings our
grand total to 15877 recyclables!

It’s absolutely amazing what a group effort can do!

Once again, Thank you all for your continued support and
for all new comers, please note all money raised,100%,
goes to WPPS.

Have a wonderful 2020!

West Pymble Merit List

7 February 2020
Term 1, Week 2

K/AE | Sotoshi K Jyotsna |

1K Jake M Isla B

1/2F Grace C Aady R
Christian F

1/2W  AriC Willow A
Zahara P

2B Ethan G Sofia K
Angus C

3/4B  SeanM Oliver V
Niamh M

3/4F  AashiC Kyan P
Kate D

3/4N  HenryB Eliya W

3/40H Stephanie E  Kosta B

5/6H Maanya | OrrB
Harry M

5/6SL

5/6Y  Sophie N Nikita R
Yunho N

(
House of the Week: Bangal
_/
(
MERIT AWARD: Heidi H 1/2F x 2, Abigail G
3/4N, Lachlan V 3/4F
J

West Pymble Wonders

Members of the community will be recognised as ‘West Pymble
Wonders’.

What is a West Pymble Wonder, | hear you ask??

These are members of our community, parents, carers,
students, teachers and volunteers who deserve special
recognition for their efforts to enhance our school in many
different ways.

If you wish to nominate a West Pymble Wonder, please send
an email to the office telling us a bit about the wonderful work
that they have done in our school community. The students of
West Pymble have designed community awards to recognise
the West Pymble Wonders.

From the Office

The office staff would like to welcome you back to Term 1, for
new families to the school we would like to introduce ourselves:

Michelle Eyre is our Office Manager

Office staff are Emma Hill, Dawn Brain and Amanda Funda. We
are here to look after student needs, parent enquiries and day
to day running of the office and support our teachers.

We are looking for a volunteer to teach Chess to our keen
players on Fridays from 11:20am to 12:00pm (with teacher
supervision) and occasional evening tournaments. If you are
interested please contact the office on 9144 7584 or email
westpymble-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au.

Band program 2020

We are looking forward to commencement of the band
program over coming weeks.

Parents of students already in the band program or who
registered online for Training Band should now have received
communication from the band committee about the start of
year. If you are in one of these categories and have not heard
from us, please contact wppsband@gmail.com - we have
heard of some email addresses which have not received our
emails so please also check your junk folder. If your child is
interested in the band program and you have not yet registered,
please also contact the committee by email for further details.

Further information is available via the link below.

https://www.wppspnc.com.au/band

~
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Hello everyone,
A BIG SHOUT OUT TO ALL PARENTS

= we need
w your help 1
Dear students, parents and caregivers,

Welcome back to Term 1!

We hope you all had a wonderful break and are well rested for
the new year!

We are offering you an exciting Summer Menu with Fresh
Fruit Salads, Green & Caesar Salads, Passionfruit Yoghurt
Tubs, Frozen Fruit Slices and much more!

Due to price increases from our main supplier and the higher
prices of fresh produce we have had to increase the prices of
some of our items. Most of our items have not been increased
since 2015 and we have minimalised the increases as much as
possible. We are very competitive with our neighbour schools
on price.

We apologise for the inconvenience this may cause.
Happy ordering!

The Canteen Team; Wendela, Nada and Paula

P&C

Welcome to Term 1 2020.
Canteen employee position vacant

The canteen needs to fill the vacant position of Canteen Day
Manager which is available from 2nd March 2020.

This is a paid position and is for 1 day per week (6 hours,
with exact day to be determined) during the school term. The
employee may be asked to cover other day shifts occasionally.
The main responsibility is the day operation of the canteen
which includes:
1. Opening and closing of canteen
Preparation and cooking for lunch service
Over the counter sales during lunchtime and
afternoon tea
4. Receiving supplies
5. Record-keeping and other duties
If you are interested in this position, please send a 1 page
application outlining relevant past roles and skills you can bring

to the canteen. Previous experience in a canteen is not
essential.

Send to: president@wppspnc.com.au
P&C Annual General Meeting 10th February

The first P&C meeting for 2020 is on Monday 10th February at
7.30pm in the library. Everyone is welcome, so come along and
have your say. Entry through Tristania Place.

Welcome Night 2020

Celebrate the start of a new school year and join us for
Welcome Night 2020 on Friday 21st February in the school hall
from 7pm (straight after the Meet the teacher sessions.)

Purchase tickets through try booking on the link below:

https://www.trybooking.com/BIACF

Please note that this event is for adults only.

Community News

Primary

ETHICS

Ethics classes at West Pymble Public School
Dear Parents and Carers,
Are you passionate about teaching? Are you looking for something meaningful to do next year?
Could you be an ethics teacher 2020 for WPPS?

We are seeking volunteers so that we can provide ethics classes for all the families who have requested
it for their children.

Ethics teachers receive full training by Primary Ethics, the not-for-profit organisation approved to design
curriculum and training for the ethics program. Training consists of a two days workshop and short online
modules. Lesson materials are provided. Suitable volunteers have an interest in children’s education and
development of critical thinking skills and would need to be available on Wednesday each week during
the term time.

If you are looking for an opportunity to make a valuable conlribution to our schoal, please visit
www.primaryethics.com.au and/or contact Liliam Sheridan, ethics il.com ph.04 441

Liliam Sheridan

Red Cross

Red Cross wants everyone in our school community to be
prepared for any emergency, large or small. It has been an early
start to the summer disaster season, but there are simple ways
your family can be prepared.

Three simple tools to help your family get prepared:

Create an emergency plan
Download the 'Get Prepared' app
Prepare your emergency survival kit

You can’t always prevent an emergency, but by being prepared
families can reduce their stress and cope better afterwards.

Out of School Hours News

The New
Child Care
Get ready for the new Child Care PaCkage
What you need to do Subsidy. Get online now. el

From 2 July 2018, the chid care fee assistance your family receives wil

Sign into your Centrelink onine
¢ o change.

accaunt through myGow
Your information does not automatically rollover to the new
System and you may not neceive any subsidy if your assessment is not

(] Select Complete your Child Care
- completed

Subsidy assessment task
Login now to complete your online form new though myGov.
(7 Work through the sleps 1o provide
= Oy FOR MORE INFORMATION PLEASE GO TO
your current detai. " "
www.education.gov.au/new-child-care-

package-transition-families

Uniform Shop Open Hours

Normal opening hours Tuesday 2:00pm - 3:30pm and
Thursday 8:30am — 10:00am.
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Effective 1 Sep 2019

West Pymble Public School
UNIFORM ORDER FORM

ORDERED BY: ORDER METHODS DELIVER VIA:
FREE FAX: 1800 739 832 Student Name:
Name: Email:wpps@exceluniforms.com.au Class:
Teleph: Onlime:www, luni .com.au Pick Up At Uniform Shop [
Date: (Logom: wpps  Password: exceluniforms) | Sent To Class [
Ttem Size Price Size | Quantity Total
Sumener Dress 46810121416 S47.0052.00
Winiter Dress 46810121416 $61.00774.00
Senior Skirt 1016 55400
E| Girls Long Stocved Over Bloases 516 26,00
Socks - White Ankle (50 EXCHANGE, Ko RETUNDI 91213328 5600
Tights - Green (cofton blend) 050 ENEIASEE. 50 RETUNE) 4671027 1600
White Shont Skeeved Shirt 4416 $20.00
White Long Sheeved Shirt 4416 52200
Grey Shoats 416 2000
Z Girey Trousers 416 52600
Socks - Greyboitlewhite band (56 EXCHANGE, N0 BV VD) 91213327 53.00
School Tie One size $22.00
Senivs Scliool Tie One size S0
Sports Polo - Unisex 416 $22.00
Spocts Shosts -Rughy (knit fabric) 216 s15.00
o Sports Shorts - Taskon (parachue fabric) SI800
E Spost Skirt - Nethall Sty s2200
- Track Pasts - straight beg s2200
Sport Socks (Y0 EXCHANGE, NOREHAD) 59,00
Socks - soveer/sodball (SO EXCHANGE, N0 REFND) $14.00
Zip Flossy Jacket 529.00
VeNeck Sloppy Joo 416 26,00
y Zip Josket 4416 34,00
- lightweight (plain bostle) G510 s25.00
4 o1 - lightweight (with reflector strip) 121 52500
k= Rain Jacket = floocy lined 16 S37.00
| Scarves Cme sire 00
Sloels Hal (wide baitn) (S0 EXCHANGE. X0 REFUND) 313,00
Buckot Hat fnamow bein) (50 ENCILUSGE, NOAETUND) : s13.00
School Backpack One sire S49.00
4 Excursionswim ibeary Tap(bole green) One size (dramstring) 1300
Band b inylon) One sise (with handle) 1300
1. CREDIT CARD DETATLS: VISAMASTERCARIN Mininam Sperding $20.00) 2internet Banking or Bank Deposit
CARDNUMBER: s RTINS R ANZ BankAccoant: Excel Unifoms
EXPIRY : €OV Code AMOUNT.§ Account No.4960 S8S13BSI: 012 2304
CARDHOLDER NAME (Pleasclrin): Ploasc Mark Ref: WPPS and Your Last Name
SIGNATURE: 3. Cheque: Not Accepted

Healthy Lunch Box

Check out the NEW Healthy Lunch Box website from the
Cancer Council

https://healthylunchbox.com.au/
Entertainment Book

Early Bird BONUS offers are here!l Launching Saturday 8th
February 2020.

Early Bird BONUS offers include:
e Spend & Save with THE ICONIC, endota and rebel

e Up to 4 months extra membership when you buy in
February

e A $20 WISH eGift Card when Multi City & Multi
Plus Memberships are purchased.
Hurry offers end 29th February!

Entertainment Memberships can start anytime and are
packed with thousands of substantial savings on dining,
travel and fun family activities. The digital membership is
easy to download to start using instantly. New offers are
added weekly for ongoing value all year round.

https://www.entertainmentbook.com.au/orderbooks/20048b0
The School App

After School Activities at West Pymble Public
School

The NSW Government is helping kids get active with the new
Active Kids and Creative kids program.

Parents, Guardians and Carers can apply for a voucher valued
up to $100 per calendar year for each student enrolled in
school.

The Sports voucher may be used with a registered activity
provider for registration, participation and membership costs for
sport, fitness and active recreation activities.

The Creative voucher may be used with a registered activity
provider for registration, participation and tuition costs for
creative arts, speech, drama, dance, digital design, coding, and
music lessons and activities.

The voucher can be used at any time during the calendar year
it was issued. Apply online through

http://www.service.nsw.gov.au/
Tae Kwon Do

Camerons Tennis School — School Holiday Camps
Available

Contact Chris Williams on 0418 688 803
https://enrol.cameronstennis.com.au/wpps-tennis
Link to

Community Activities

KWP TRY

RUGBY DAY

KWP WILL BE HOLDING A TRY RUGBY AND REGISTRATION DAY
WITH BBQ, RUGBY SKILLS AND REFRESHMENTS IN THE CLUB

FRIDAY 7TH & FRIDAY 14TH FEB AT LOFBERG DVAL 4:30PM START

O Register for Season 2020 at wrwrw, kiprugby. com

KWP - Plays on Sunday's

HOIST THE
SAILS

SMASH

A GREAT TIME OF GAMES,

FOOD, CRAFT AND

TIME SPENT LEARNING ABOUT JESUS.
WALKING BUS AVAILABLE FROM GWPS AND WPPS.
PRIOR PERMISSION REQUIRED, CONTACT OUR OFFICE.

Wrcégmmmmau OR OUR CHILDREN'S
MINI. GAIE@STMATISWP.ORG. AU FOR MORE INFO.

SCHOOL YEARS 3-5 AT STMATTHEW'S
FRIDAYS 3:15-5PM WEST PymBLE
Sf " OR 550 ATERM 2 EPPLESTON PLAct

Ve

A Ministry of St Matthew's Anglican Church West Pymble

Contact Gai Aylward (9498 0000)




WEST PYMBLE F.C.
PRESENTS OUR ...

FEBRUARY

FREE
FOOTBALL
FESTIVAL

FIRST SKILLS
u4-us

CREATIVE
PLAYER
u9-uis

JUST FOR GIRLS " :
u10-uis \

BOOT CAMP

18+ & 35+

EVEEONE WELCOME!
SPOTS STRICTLY LIMITED
REGISTER TODAY @
WWW.WPFC.COM.AU

Rob Szosta and Stone Real Estate Turramurra will

donate $1,000 to WPPS to anybody who mentions
this E-newsletter when they list and sell with Rob.

erealestate.com.au
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